Erosion from rain storms
forces temporary Fairview
Park trail closures

With the recent heavy rains and expected additional storms,
the bluffs at Fairview Park are experiencing substantial
erosion, which has created a health, safety, and environmental
hazard and is now forcing the city to close off the bluff
trail beginning Tuesday Feb. 26 through Friday March 8.

At its Feb. 5 meeting, the City Council approved emergency
funding to support installation of a temporary berm along the
bluff trail . The berm will prevent further erosion and will
keep water on the mesa and in the vernal pools, instead of
draining off the bluffs.

The project is now at the construction phase, which will
require closure of the trail between Pacific Avenue and the
stairs leading to Talbert Park.

Heavy equipment and workers will be on site along the trail
daily (M-F) from 7 a.m. to 3 p.m.

Additional trails in the park are seasonally closed because of
protected species in the vernal pools.

Due to these closures, park visitors cannot walk the entire
loop of the park on the mesa.


https://www.cityofcostamesanews.com/erosion-from-rain-storms-forces-temporary-fairview-park-trail-closures/
https://www.cityofcostamesanews.com/erosion-from-rain-storms-forces-temporary-fairview-park-trail-closures/
https://www.cityofcostamesanews.com/erosion-from-rain-storms-forces-temporary-fairview-park-trail-closures/

